












Board of Education 
Newtown, Connecticut 

 
Minutes of the Board of Education meeting on Thursday, January 23, 2014 at 6:30 p.m. in the 
Lecture Hall at Newtown High School.              
          

D. Leidlein, Chair     J. Reed  
L. Roche, Vice Chair      L. Gejda 
K. Hamilton, Secretary    R. Bienkowski        

 K. Alexander                10 Staff 
J. Vouros                40 Public 
D. Freedman                  5 Press 

 M. Ku 
 
Mrs. Leidlein called the meeting order at 6:32 p.m. 
Item 1 – Pledge of Allegiance 
Item 2 – Consent Agenda 
MOTION: Mrs. Roche moved to approve the consent agenda which includes the minutes of 
January 7, 2014, the Newtown High School field trips, the donations to Sandy Hook School, the 
leave of absence for Orlando Callands, custodian, the leave of absence for Terry Dunn, security 
officer, and the resignation for Charles Dumais, principal of Newtown High School.   
Mr. Alexander seconded.   
Ms. Hamilton moved to remove the minutes of January 7, 2014.  Mrs. Roche seconded.  
Ms. Hamilton referred to page 5 and asked to change the wording at the end of the first 
sentence to read, “which went into effect for the fiscal year ending June 30, 2011.”  
Mr. Freedman seconded. 
Vote on amendment: motion passes unanimously.   
Vote on minutes: motion passes unanimously. 

 
Item 3 – Public Participation – None  
Item 4 – Reports  
Correspondence Report: Ms. Hamilton read the attached correspondence report.   
 
Chair Report: Mrs. Leidlein said the Board agreed with the recommendation of Jonathan Costa 
to postpone the retreat.  The Public Building and Site Commission requested a joint meeting 
with Svigals tentatively set for February 5 or 19 to see the plans for the new Sandy Hook 
School.  She asked member to let her know if they can attend the Board meeting on February 
18 as there were two members who could not be there. 
 
Superintendent’s Report: 
Dr. Reed stated that he would be meeting with Dr. Erardi next Friday.     
There was a meeting this week regarding Connecticut school-based health centers and the 
possibility of having one in the Newtown schools.  Jim Maloney is the director of this program in 
our area.  This program may be looked at as a support structure after the SERV Grant ends. 
Regarding the high school principal search, he is recommending the Board hire a consultant to 
do the search.   
 
Financial Report and Transfers: 
MOTION: Mrs. Roche moved that the Board of Education approve the financial report and 
transfers for the month ending December 31, 2013.  Mr. Vouros seconded.  
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Mr. Bienkowski reviewed the attached financial report and transfers.  We spent $5.5M during 
December and we expect to receive funds through excess cost and agency placement grants 
for out of district tuition.   
Motion passes unanimously. 
 
Dr. Reed acknowledged the resignation of Chip Dumais and thanked him for what he has done 
for Newtown High School.  He is a profoundly intelligent person with a great work ethic who had 
a very comprehensive vision for Newtown High School which had an important impact on the 
improvement at the school.  He wished him well. 
 
Committee Reports: 
Ms. Hamilton said the policy committee met January 21 and reviewed the comments from  
Dr. Reed and the administration.  We will need to have a short meeting to address the 
committee charges and the high school graduation policy.  There was no CIP meeting.  She, 
along with Mr. Freedman and Mr. Faiella, attended the Legislative Council meeting when it was 
presented.  She received a letter from the Legislative Council about the high school auditorium.  
Regarding the Sandy Hook School building project she received information from Julia 
McFadden regarding a new website where the public can find updates on the project. 
That website is http://www.sandyhook2016.com/demo/index.html.  
 
Item 5 – New Business 
Preschool Tuition: 
MOTION: Mr. Freedman moved that the Board of Education approve the preschool program 
tuition rate of $2,000 per year for a half-day, four-day a week program to begin with the 2014-
2015 school year.  Mrs. Roche seconded.    
 
Dr. Reed stated that this was in the budget.  Action was requested so parents could be notified 
well in advance of next year.  Mr. Freedman moved that the Board of Education approve the 
preschool program tuition rate of $2,000 per year for a half-day, four-day a week program to 
begin with the 2014-2015 school year.  Mrs. Roche seconded.  Motion passes unanimously.  
 
Mr. Vouros asked how many students attended the preschool program. 
Mrs. Leidlein said there were 25 non-disabled and 29 special ed students in the program.  We 
would look to enroll a similar number next year. 
Ms. Hamilton hoped we would track ourselves with other programs offering the same to keep in 
line with the cost. 
Motion passes unanimously. 
 
Board of Finance Communication: 
Mrs. Leidlein spoke about the communication from the Board of Finance asking for feedback 
regarding continuing a dialog with the Board of Selectman so that economies of service could 
be found.  They provided a draft of a regulation for the nonlapsing account for the Board of 
Education.  They also wanted us to provide enrollment data by grade and discuss data present 
at the Board of Finance meeting regarding enrollment, Board of Education spending over the 
last years and a timeline for the enrollment study.  They asked when we could have a joint 
meeting with them.  They have one on February 10. 
Mr. Freedman was in favor of meeting with them.  
Mr. Alexander felt we should wait until after our budget presentation to them which may answer 
their questions. 
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Mrs. Ku referred to their charts and graphs which we need to address before they are published.  
She wasn’t sure she agreed with the way they have been presented.   
Ms. Hamilton felt it was beneficial to meet with them sooner.  We should put together a package 
for a presentation to them.  We need to make note of special requirements by grade.    
February 10 is not a good date for her. 
Mrs. Roche asked Dr. Reed’s opinion. 
 
Dr. Reed stated that the Board of Education has committed to conduct an enrollment study to 
be contracted in June.  The study will be completed by November 1.  The Board of Education in 
their goals is going to engage in strategic planning a part of which will be to define the future 
space needs of the school system.  Upon completion, which is March 2015, the Board will be in 
a position to plan the use of unused space with the other Boards.  He expects a tremendous 
turnout of people as we begin to define the impact of enrollment on Newtown schools.  Space 
solutions will be debated regarding the possible alternative uses.  He cautioned that the impact 
of 12/14 on this year’s enrollment data make it more difficult to make inferences about 
enrollment trends.  He thinks fewer people moved here because of the tragedy and we 
experienced some families withdrawing children because of the aftermath of the tragedy.   
 
Mrs. Ku said if we schedule a joint meeting we need to meet as a whole to decide what we want 
to do on several of these issues. 
Mrs. Leidlein would poll the Board for potential meeting dates. 
 
Item 6 – Presentation of Superintendent’s Recommended Budget 
Dr. Reed spoke about the students taping the meeting.  There were students from the Tech 
Club and Austin McChord who is a graduate of Newtown High School and owner of one of the 
fastest growing businesses in Connecticut.  He has six students from our high school who are 
working for him with more expected.  Dr. Reed began his presentation which is attached.   
 
Item 7 – Elementary School Budgets 
Principals attending include Barbara Gasparine, Christopher Geissler, Kathy Gombos and 
Hawley Lead Teacher, Roxanne Melaragno, in Jo-Ann Peter’s absence. 
 
Ms. Gasparine said these are status quo budgets which preserve current programs.  No new 
programs or staffing are requested.  She acknowledged that enrollment has declined and prior 
to identifying the location of the two unspecified teaching positions to be eliminated we need to 
see enrollment data through June and early July before decisions are finalized.  Head 
O’Meadow just enrolled seven new students.  We have a significant need for support staff for 
the SERV Grant and security staff is greatly valued.        
 
Dr. Gombos said our budgets are focusing on teacher growth and student learning with 
sensitivity to the social and emotional growth of the children.   
 
Mr. Vouros asked about the kindergarten program this year.   
Mr. Geissler was satisfied with kindergarten this year which also includes explained time for 
various programs.   
Ms. Hamilton asked what projected numbers we were using for kindergarten next year. 
Dr. Reed said we are using our numbers which is 116 students less than Dr. Chung’s middle 
range projection.    
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Ms. Hamilton said there was a 20% increase in the number of students from kindergarten to first 
grade at Hawley and Head O’Meadow as asked for data to support this increase. 
Dr. Reed stated that we use the persistence factor based on five years.  This budget reflects the 
reality of experiences that some of our students have had.  The trauma at Sandy Hook School 
was different.  Class size in some grade levels will be lower at Sandy Hook. 
 
Mrs. Ku questioned the professional development growth shifting from outside to spending more 
time inside school. 
 
Dr. Gombos said that part of the State mandate is that it be more individualized and in small 
groups.  We use substitutes to allow teachers to observe other teachers teach.  We do a lesson 
study planning and teach the lesson.  There is a lot of collaboration between teachers during the 
school day.   
 
Item 8 – Reed Intermediate School Budget 
Anne Uberti, principal, said that declining enrollment is the biggest change in her budget.  She 
will lose three teaching positions.  The mental and physical well being and safety of students 
and staff is being met.  Professional development was reduced because there are workshops 
in-house.  Teachers need more time for collaboration and professional conversations.  This is 
particularly important because of the impact of 12/14.     
 
Mrs. Roche asked about the schedule for next year.   
Mrs. Uberti said it was not completely finished and feels she has been able to improve the 
schedule by reallocating a position. 
 
Item 9 – Public Participation – None  
MOTION: Mr. Alexander moved to adjourn.  Mr. Vouros seconded.  Motion passes 
unanimously. 
 
Item 10 – Adjournment 
The meeting adjourned at 9:14 p.m. 
 
       Respectfully submitted: 
 
 
 
       _________________________________ 
               Kathy Hamilton 
                   Secretary 



Board of Education 
Newtown, Connecticut 

 
Minutes of the Board of Education meeting on Tuesday, January 28, 2014 at 7:30 p.m. in the 
council chambers at 3 Primrose Street.                
          

D. Leidlein, Chair    J. Reed  
L. Roche, Vice Chair     L. Gejda 
K. Hamilton, Secretary   R. Bienkowski        

 K. Alexander      5  Staff 
J. Vouros      5  Public 
D. Freedman      2  Press 

 M. Ku 
 
Mrs. Leidlein called the meeting order at 7:33 p.m. 
Item 1 – Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Item 2 – Approve Minutes of January 17, 2014 
MOTION: Mrs. Roche moved to approve the minutes of January 17, 2014.  Mr. Alexander 
seconded.  Motion passes unanimously. 
 
Item 3 – Pupil Personnel, Special Education and Health Budgets 
Julie Haggard gave an overview of the areas she supervises.  
 
Ms. Hamilton asked for information on the IDEA Grant.   
Mrs. Haggard explained the grant. 
 
Mr. Freedman referred to the out of district tuition increases and asked if there have been 
studies to see if we can provide services in our district. 
Mrs. Haggard said there are times students have needs we can’t meet.  What we budget for 
does not always meet the number of students we have to provide for who are identified during 
the next year or move into Newtown.    
 
Ms. Hamilton asked the status of the preschool program and cost. 
Ms. Haggard said that there is one class at Head O’Meadow School and two were moved to the 
high school last year.  Currently we haven’t made any definite decisions on moving the program.  
She would get the cost information.     
 
Ms. Hamilton felt it would be best to have the program in one location. 
Dr. Reed said the new Sandy Hook School is being designed to house the preschool program.   
Mrs. Ku asked if special ed costs are beyond what is projected would the excess cost grant go 
up. 
 
Mrs. Haggard said it is uncertain but we generally receive the same amount of reimbursement. 
Mrs. Ku asked if it came back directly to the district.  
Dr. Reed said we get the money back the year we are incurring the cost and is applied against 
costs.     
 
Mr. Bienkowski said the State has capped the amount.  We’ve estimated 75% for the current 
and the next year.   
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Ms. Hamilton asked about the STARR Program enrollment and cost. 
Mrs. Haggard said this program meets the needs of the more medically fragile population.  We 
have one tuition student and two Newtown students. The cost has a lot to do with the excess 
cost grant.  She will project the cost and provide that to the Board.  All placements are decided 
by PPTs.      
Mr. Vouros said the GATES committee is still in the process of meeting. 
 
Item 4 – Middle School Budget 
Tom Einhorn spoke about middle school goals with safety and security a priority.  He asked for 
continued support for the Readers Workshop program and the technology needed for testing.  
Regarding the declining enrollment we will reduce the clusters from ten to nine with a reduction 
of four teachers.  Classes are expected to have 23 students.  The ninth cluster would have four 
teachers with 50% seventh grade and 50% eighth grade.   
 
Ms. Hamilton asked how students in both grades would be grouped in the same class. 
Mr. Einhorn said there would be consideration about the students placed in those classes.  It 
has been done effectively in the past.   
 
Mr. Vouros asked about the technology at the middle school, virtual desktop and the impact on 
the three computer labs as well as the status of the 11 Smartboards from Sandy Hook School. 
 
Dr. Reed said we have a thin client solution at the middle school with 106 computers involved.  
We thought we solved some computer challenges last March.  We did upgrades over the 
summer but have had some challenges emerge.  Dell doesn’t have the answers. Citrix will be at 
the school on February 3 to see if they can resolve the issue.  If not, we will move away from 
these older models.  If we have to discard those computers we will look at the proposed 
distribution of replacement computers.  We also have a situation where we received a $100,000 
grant from the State but we have to spend $200,000 on technology to get the grant.  A portion of 
the grant funds will be used to replace 32 laptops on carts at the middle school and we will be 
increasing a larger number next year.   
 
Mr. Freedman asked if we have sufficient technology in this budget to handle what we need for 
testing.   
Mr. Einhorn said part of our request was to add 50 laptops to support the testing.  We also look 
to create more mobile labs.   
 
Ms. Hamilton asked where we stood regarding the testing. 
Mr. Einhorn said that once students are logged in in, they are functioning.  It’s more of an initial 
network connection problem in the beginning.  He’s confident we will be okay and doesn’t think 
it’s a bandwidth problem.  The IT department is coming over each morning to take care of any 
issues.   
 
Mrs. Leidlein asked if there was a solution. 
Dr. Reed said there is a plan to resolve the issues with the thin client solution within a 
prescribed amount of time.   
Mrs. Leidlein asked if students brought their own devices and if that was welcomed in the 
classroom. 
Mr. Einhorn said there was a lot of Smartphone usage along with tablets.  We encourage 
students to bring them in as they are an effective learning tool.   
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Mr. Vouros asked about the Smartboards from Sandy Hook School. 
Dr. Gejda said there was some installation over the break which was done free of charge.  
Some equipment had to be ordered with additional installation within the next two weeks.  Staff 
members are using them who can help train when the additional ones are installed.     
 
Item 5 –Newtown High School 
Mr. Dumais said they have a couple of small increases which are for a gymnastics coach and 
an additional 12 work days for the director of guidance.  There has been a decrease in the 
reduction of requests for art classes.  We had a retirement in that department and decided to 
not replace that position at this time.   
 
Mrs. Ku asked about the decline in course registrations in art.   
Mr. Dumais said at the end of summer we’ve tried to run some art elective classes by combining 
sections of classes.     
Ms. Hamilton requested a list of every class offered with the teacher, department and 
enrollment. 
 
Mrs. Leidlein asked the enrollment requirement to be able to keep a course running. 
Mr. Dumais said there is no Board policy on minimum enrollment.   
Mrs. Leidlein stated that the past seven years has remained relatively flat and staffing in other 
grades has declined while staffing at the high school has increased with 9 FTEs since 2007.  
She asked why staffing was increased and for what positions. 
 
Mr. Dumais said it has more to do with programs that have changes in staffing.  Regarding 
NEASC, it was to catch up because we were deficient.  Also, in 2010, the graduation 
requirements increased by two credits.   
Mrs. Leidlein asked for a summary of what facilitated the changes in staffing. 
Dr. Reed said we also have students who want to maximize what courses they want to take 
which becomes a scheduling challenge.   
 
Ms. Hamilton said the high school expenses have gone up by $2M and asked why. 
Mr. Dumais said we have a great number of programs compared to the other Newtown schools 
which gives the high school the largest increase.   
Mr. Freedman asked for a list of the responsibilities of the assistant principal. 
 
Dr. Reed said that for the next few years we have to be attuned to the needs of the students of 
Newtown because of what happened a year ago.  The work responsibility for staff is labor 
intensive.  We have a commitment to the parents of Newtown to be proactive in working with 
students and families.  We’ve seen the needs growing.  The number of special education 
referrals is increasing.   
 
Ms. Hamilton asked for a document identifying every line item in the budget by department area.  
Mr. Bienkowski stated that what Ms. Hamilton shared had been prepared in that format by  
Bob Tait and currently doesn’t exist.   
 
Item 6 – Continuing Education 
Mrs. Ku asked how much the Smart Program enrollment has increased. 
Mrs. Gellis said we started with 75 students and at times it has gone to 210 and back down to 
150 students.   
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Mrs. Leidlein asked if there were any additional students from Sandy Hook needing the booster 
program.    
Mrs. Gellis said we would be having the booster program again this summer.  A number of 
Sandy Hook students went to both programs last summer. 
 
Mrs. Roche thanked Mr. Alexander for preparing the budget newsletter which was a goal of the 
Communications Subcommittee.   
     
Mrs. Leidlein thanked Mr. Dumais for his leadership at the high school over the years and 
especially after December 14.   
 
Item 7 – Public Participation – none  
MOTION: Mr. Alexander moved to adjourn.  Mrs. Roche seconded.  Motion passes 
unanimously.   
 
Item 8 – Adjournment 
The meeting adjourned at 9:44 p.m. 
 
 
       Respectfully submitted: 
 
 
 
       _________________________________ 
                          Kathy Hamilton   
                    Secretary 
                                              



Board of Education 
Newtown, Connecticut 

 
Minutes of the Board of Education meeting on Thursday, January 30, 2014 at 7:30 p.m. in the 
council chambers at 3 Primrose Street.                
          

D. Leidlein, Chair    J. Reed  
L. Roche, Vice Chair     L. Gejda 
K. Hamilton, Secretary (absent)  R. Bienkowski        

 K. Alexander     5  Staff 
J. Vouros     3  Public 
D. Freedman     3  Press 

 M. Ku 
 
Mrs. Leidlein called the meeting to order at 7:34 p.m. 
Item 1 – Pledge of Allegiance 
Item 2 – Curriculum and Technology Budgets 
Dr. Gejda spoke about the areas of curriculum, instruction and assessment.  The budget drivers 
for staff and program development, the professional growth program, contracted services and 
textbooks are attached. 
 
Mr. Freedman noted the textbook increase of $26,000 and thought it was high number 
considering we are using computers.   
Dr. Gejda said the cost of an online license may be the same as purchasing textbooks.  It’s not 
as cost free as it might appear to use online resources.   
 
Mr. Alexander said the textbook increase has been lower.  What is different for next year? 
Dr. Gejda stated that because we have new standards we waited before we purchased books 
for the intermediate school.   
 
Mr. Freedman questioned the cost for Ipad training and why we couldn’t use staff to train. 
Dr. Gejda said we aren’t paying for the expert to come in and train.  It is still part of the donation 
we received.   
 
Mrs. Leidlein said that regarding the State’s discussion about postponing the common core she 
asked how that will affect us and impact the teacher evaluation program. 
 
Dr. Reed said the proposal pertaining to teacher evaluation has to be acted upon by the State 
Board of Education. 
Mrs. Leidlein asked if the State is postponing things was there was room for us to do the same. 
Dr. Gejda said we have a revision cycle regardless of what the standards are.  We will take the 
field service test for SBAC. 
 
Technology: 
Mrs. Amodeo spoke about her requested budget without equipment and salary which is a 
$94,953 increase over last year.  This increase is due to $50,000 restored to contracted 
services that had been covered by a donation in the 2013-2014 school year and $28,000 for our 
anti-virus software which expires in the 2014-2015 budget year.  Requested money for 
equipment replacement includes $287,150 for obsolete equipment, $67,856 for Voice over IP  
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for one remaining school, $76,750 for priority requests from building administration and $15,000 
for mobile technology to better position the district for the Smarter Balanced assessments. 
 
Mrs. Ku asked if she had enough staff since there have been no staff increases over a number 
of years.   
Mrs. Amodeo said they are stretched thin.  The overtime is just enough to get through the 
summer.  She said every piece of equipment is used on a daily basis.  She added money for 
mobile units for the testing.   
 
Mr. Alexander asked if the computers that need to be replaced due to obsolescence would 
support the testing. 
Mrs. Amodeo said some are eight years old and would need to be replaced before the testing.  
Mrs. Leidlein asked if the testing required desktop computers or laptops.  
Mrs. Amodeo said the middle school used laptops for NWEA.  They also work for the testing. 
 
Item 3 – General Services  
Mr. Bienkowski said that general services includes all administrative functions to run the district 
including security, substitute teachers, degree changes for staff and salary allowances.  We are 
down 11.92%. 
  
Dr. Reed said we have been asked by the First Selectman for alternative funding for some 
continued police presence in each school.  A plan is in place to use officers who would go 
through a special state training program and be armed.  We are planning for nine of them.  We 
would maintain the same number of security officers which is 17 that are presently in place.  
We’ve been asked to put this in a separate budget so everyone can work together to educate 
the public on this emerging cost center.  We look for help with the various boards.  We want to 
help the residents understand we are undertaking a new program and that security is a 
relatively new function.  We assume the SRO’s at Reed, the middle school and the high school 
will remain in place.  He assumes there will be a problem-solving group, including First 
Selectman Llodra, to work on this.  Our current budget has 11 security guards with six from the 
SERV Grant for a total of 17.   
 
Mr. Alexander feels we are looking at security as a budget item and it’s not.  We have to figure 
out what we need.  If we add a budget section for armed services it will be difficult to remove.  
He wants a longer discussion.  He thinks officers in schools are more of a benefit than armed 
security but he recognizes the cost.  Do we have a system in place to encourage students to 
feel more comfortable with the police?  That’s a benefit to the system which is not being 
discussed.  The Board should discuss if it is acceptable to have non police officers in our 
schools.   
 
Dr. Reed stated this is a well thought out recommendation predicated on the notification that 
having police in each school is not provided by the Selectman’s 2014-2015 budget.  Our 
security committee voted last May that this was a viable option to pursue.   
 
Mr. Alexander questioned if the Board actually has a choice to make and if there needs to be a 
policy change. 
Mr. Freedman also feels this needs a broader discussion.  Security shouldn’t be questioned.   
Dr. Reed feels for the next year or two it is imperative to maintain security in this or similar 
fashion.   
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Mrs. Roche said the security amount of $216,000 is out there.  If it’s non-negotiable and the 
budget fails, we will have to find that money. 
Dr. Reed said we need to be joined in a discussion with our partners.   
Mrs. Leidlein said the idea was to have it separate because it was the result of an event.  What 
is the total cost once we receive money from SERV and DOJ grants if we have armed security 
guards? 
 
Mr. Bienkowski said that amount would be $540,000 if there were no grants involved.  If we only 
use the SERV Grant we would need $65,000.  With the DOJ Grant our cost would be $7,000.  If 
approved, the DOJ Grant would be for six months.   
Mrs. Roche said if we assume this responsibility it will be with us forever.  When we don’t have 
the grant it will affect our bottom line for a long time. 
 
Mrs. Ku feels we need public conversation on this important conversation.  When we adopt the 
budget at what point do we address this?  There needs to be time for the problem solving team 
to come together. 
 
Dr. Reed said it’s important to explain to the public how we have been spending.   
Mr. Freedman hoped for a five-year plan. 
Dr. Reed said it was important to concentrate on the needs and solutions that unifies us as a 
town.  We expect the justice grant to be approved.   The architects hired DVS for security 
recommendations for Sandy Hook School.  They also are going to make recommendations for 
the other schools.  We recently received the report from John Jay.  There is a security 
committee going to look at the recommendations.  This will be the next phase.   
 
Item 4 – Plant 
Mr. Alexander asked about the removal of two custodian positions. 
Mr. Faiella said we would eliminate those at the elementary level and have a rotating schedule 
to compensate for those positions. 
Dr. Reed said we’ve been fortunate because our custodians do additional work such as painting 
and some repairs besides the normal custodial work.    
 
Item 5 – Benefits 
Mr. Bienkowski provided an overview of the benefits area.  We have an ASO program which 
provides administrative services and we self-fund claims for our employees.  Being self-funded 
we save 8% to 10% each year.  Over all savings has been approximately $1.9M over the last 
three years.  Savings over next year range between $600,000 and $800,000.   
 
Item 6 – Transportation 
Mr. Bienkowski said we will maintain a van used at the high school.  All-Star has three years to 
go under their contract and the MTM contract will be up the end of this school year.  A new item 
in this budget is to provide $22,000 for late bus service at the middle and high schools.     
 
Mrs. Leidlein asked the history of the number of buses we had and if a study could be done to 
see if the number of buses could be reduced with declining enrollment. 
Mr. Bienkowski said the number of buses needed comes down to where students live and the 
schools they need to attend.  If three students get off at a particular stop instead of four 
students, it does reduce mileage.  This entire system was recalibrated last year with four less 
buses.   
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Item 7 – Information from Previous Board Meetings 
Dr. Reed said we have the data that showed we moved up to 120th in per pupil expenditures.  
The change was made on line the night of the budget introduction.  He used that statistic talking 
about a level of rankings over time.  He used that statistic to infer we are a cost effective district 
and not that we are under-funded.  The ranking changes mainly because of decline in 
enrollment and slightly because we began getting aide due to the tragedy.   
Dr. Gejda provided the information that was requested at the previous meeting.  
 
Item 8 – Public Participation 
Michelle Hankin, 16 Greenleaf, stressed the need for the Board of Education to share the facts 
with the other boards and the community.  They need to understand what they are supporting.  
Security is important.  Our town together suffered.  The Town and Board of Education should be 
sharing costs.  Mrs. Llodra put $200,000 into contingency for police officers.  Also, the Town 
gave $150,000 to private schools as a gift.  Education shouldn’t have to suffer because of the 
cost for security.     
 
MOTION: Mrs. Roche moved to adjourn.  Mr. Alexander seconded.  Motion passes 
unanimously. 
 
Item 9 – Adjournment 
The meeting adjourned at 11:16 p.m. 
 
       Respectfully submitted: 
 
 
 
       _______________________________ 
                        Debbie Leidlein 
                                                     Chair 
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